
Dear Parents and Carers 

The start of a new year sees an updated look for our weekly newsletter,
including a title change to reflect Cardinal Nicholas Wiseman's scholarly role,
setting up a periodical to share news and views about the Catholic faith,
especially with regard to science, history, and artistic interest. It seems
appropriate to name our weekly 'review' celebrating this in honour of him.
We want to continue to celebrate all of our students' achievements in our
proudly Catholic school and are excited to do so over the course of 2022. If
you have any feedback or suggestions, please let us know at
admin.cw@romeromac.com 

This has obviously been the first full week back for our pupils following the
Christmas break and once again I offer my praise and thanks to the
overwhelming majority who have attended every day, with exceptional focus
and determination. This particularly applies to the ever-increasing number of
students who are staying behind after school for the enrichment
opportunities on offer, especially for Art, Drama, the vast number of sporting
groups in PE, and many others. Uptake to these clubs and societies has been
something that we have been working on for most of 2021, and we would
love students to be able to participate in as many as possible, even if it is just
once for each of them to have a little taster of what is on offer!

We are still awaiting the publication of the report from our recent Ofsted visit
and will share it with students, parents, carers and the community as soon as
we are able. This will come with a letter from the Lead Inspector and a guide
to the inspection for parents and carers. 

I wish you a very happy and restful weekend. 

God Bless.

Mr Everett
Principal
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I would like to share with you all, some bittersweet news for me personally. I
have led this year group for nearly three and a half years and have had the
pleasure and the privilege of supporting them through some very challenging
times, but also seeing them develop into mature, respectful young people. My
time in the position of Head of Year 11 has unfortunately come to an end, as I
have taken up a new position in school as an Assistant Principal. This year
group will always mean a lot to me and I am happy to have shared in their
successes over their time at Cardinal Wiseman so far. 

I am pleased to announce that Mrs Woods will now take up the position as the
new Head of Year. Going forward, form tutors should still be the initial point of
contact for Year 11 students, with Mrs Woods providing the next level of
support where necessary. Of course, I will still be here in the background to
support and encourage all of the year group as we head towards examinations.

Finally, may I thank each and every one of you. To all the students, to the
parents and carers, I genuinely appreciate your support during my time as
Head of Year 11.

YEAR 11 ANNOUNCEMENT

Mr M Lambert
Assistant Principal

It has been a wonderful start to this year having the privilege of being Head of
Year 11. Getting to know them as individuals has been insightful, interesting and
a great pleasure. Together we are working hard to ensure that all students are
fully prepared for the next round of mock examinations in March. I look forward
to watching everyone's face when they receive their results in August.

Mrs A Woods
Head of Year 11
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ENRICHMENT CLUBS

3        



ENRICHMENT CLUBS
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CHAPLAINCY UPDATE
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have symptoms (in which case they need to follow the stay at home guidance, self-isolate and
order/book a PCR test)
have been advised to take a PCR test because they are clinically extremely vulnerable.

Following changes in Government guidance, there have been some amendments made to our school 
COVID-19 Risk Assessment. The changes are as follows:
 



 
Confirmatory PCR testing following a positive result of a Lateral Flow Device (LFD) test was temporarily
suspended on Tuesday 11 January 2022. 
 
This means that for all education and childcare settings, staff and students who have tested (either at home 
or through ATS) and reported a positive LFD result will no longer be advised to get a confirmatory PCR test.
 
This change is informed by public health advice. With high COVID-19 rates, the risk of a positive LFD result
being false is very small. However, a confirmatory PCR is still required if individuals:
 

 Students are strongly advised to continue to test at home twice weekly, reporting all results via the 
NHS Test and Trace service and positive results to school on 024 7617231 or admin.cw@romeromac.com.                            
This not only helps the school keep track of cases, but also allows the NHS to conduct a thorough track and
trace process.
 



 

From Monday 17 January 2022, the 7 day self-isolation period for people who record a positive PCR test
result for COVID-19 has been reduced to 5 days in most circumstances, unless you cannot test for any reason.
 
Individuals may now take LFD tests on day 5 and day 6 of their self-isolation period. Those who receive two
negative test results are no longer required to complete 10 full days of self-isolation. 
 
The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of self-isolation and tests must be taken a minimum of 24
hours apart. If both results are negative, and the individual does not have a high temperature, the self
isolation ends after the second negative test result on day 6.
 
We hope the information provided is helpful, however if you have any questions or concerns, 
please visit our digital platforms (website or social media) or speak to a member of staff.

 

COVID-19 UPDATE

Temporary suspension of confirmatory PCR test

Clarification on the changes to self-isolation period
for individuals who test positive for COVID-19

6        

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=11%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
mailto:admin.cw@romeromac.com


ATTENDANCE
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https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence

https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence
https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence


CURRICULUM
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WISEMAN'S WISE ONES
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ROMERO THRIVES
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REMINDERS
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Year 9 Option Choices



The Year 9 Options Booklet is 
available here. 



Click here to complete the 

Options Form, which needs to be
submitted by 28 January 2022.

Date for your diary



We look forward to welcoming
parents / guardians to the 

Year 11 Parents' Evening 
Tuesday 25 January between

3.45-7.00pm

https://cardinalwiseman.coventry.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2021/12/Finalised-Y9-Options-Booklet-2022-2024.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScK7gVMPzlVVj4XuxsU-njcc7VCr0K09teVEXNewpHNJw4ekw/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0&usp=mail_form_link


SAFEGUARDING
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